
 

Grand Junction, Colo. 
August 10, 1921. 
 
The Commissioners having been duly notified a special meeting of 
the City Council of the City of Grand Junction was called to 
order at 4:00 o'clock P.M. with Mayor Cherrington presiding. The 
Commissioners present were Cherrington, Garber, Blackstone and 
Peck. City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The Mayor stated that the purpose of the meeting was to appoint a 
Commissioner of Finance and Supplies to fill the vacancy left by 
the resignation of J.F. Whittaker. 
 
The resignation of Fred A. Peck as Commissioner of Health and 

Civic Beauty was presented and read. Moved by Commissioner 
Garber, second by Commissioner Blackstone that the resignation be 
accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
The application of Fred A Peck for the position of Commissioner 
of Finance and Supplies was presented and read. The official bond 
accompanying the office was also presented. Moved by Commissioner 
Blackstone, second by Commissioner Garber that the application 
and bond be accepted and filed and that Fred A Peck be appointed 
Commissioner of Finance and Supplies until the expiration of the 
term. The motion being put, upon call of roll the Commissioners 
voted as follows: Cherrington, yea; Garber, yea; Blackstone yea. 
All the Commissioners voting yea, the motion was declared 
carried, and the appointment confirmed. 

 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, second by Commissioner Garber 
that the City Treasurer act as City Clerk pending the filling of 
the vacancy left by Fred A. Peck. The motion being put, upon call 
of roll the Commissioners voted as follows: Cherrington, yea; 
Garber, yea; Blackstone, yea; Peck, yea. All the Commissioners 
voting yea the motion was declared carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Garber, second by Commissioner Blackstone 
that the Commissioner of Highways take over the work of over 
seeing the parks and that the Mayor take charge of the work of 
the health department. The motion being put, upon call of roll 
the Commissioners voted as follows: Cherrington, yea; Garber, 
yea; Blackstone, yea; Peck, yea. All the Commissioners voting 

yea, the motion was declared carried. 
 
Upon motion of Commissioner Peck, second by Commissioner Garber, 
the meeting adjourned. 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
Act. City Clerk 
 


